
 
NOTICE OF INTENT TO APPLY TO USDA RURAL UTILITIES SERVICE (RUS) 

 The City of Jonesville, Michigan is applying for financial assistance to USDA-Rural 
Development for needed improvements to the City’s water system. 
 Funds that are being applied for will be used to finance the proposed water system project 
that will include the following improvements: well house and treatment facility building 
repairs, water treatment plant equipment replacement, water meter replacement, vactor purchase, and watermain replacement on Evans St. from Grant St. north to Ecology Dr. and 
on West St. from South St. to Fayette St. The above listed improvements are needed to address the aging and deteriorating water treatment facilities and undersized distribution 
lines, and to improve the efficiency and reliability of the water system. The estimated cost of 
the above listed improvements is approximately $3,200,000.  Construction is anticipated to begin in the summer of 2018, with completion in the spring of 2019.  
 Public comments regarding the application to USDA-Rural Development are welcome. The 
proposed water system improvements project will be discussed during the regularly 
scheduled City Council meeting at 6:30 pm on Wednesday, March 21, 2018 at the Jonesville City Office. Written comments should be submitted to the City of Jonesville at 265 East 
Chicago St., Jonesville MI, 49250 prior to the March 21 meeting. For additional information, 
contact the Jonesville City office at (517) 849-2104.   
  


